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Madame Vice-President,

The South East District had a wonderful and informative Fall Meeting in September. There was
a great turnout. A big Thank You to Sarah Nahmias and Give-n-Take for a beautiful day.

ALL THUMBS GARDEN CLUB did a very nice ReDedication of the South East District Blue Star
in October after the club took care of moving the Blue Star to a better location. Thank you to all
the clubs who donated to the relocation. Also in October, they had a meeting on Invasive Plants
at Muscatatuck. November was a class on Winter Microgreens. December was a Christmas
Brunch.

CULTIVATING GARDEN CLUB had a meeting on ldentifying and Controlling Harmful Insects in
October. November was a meeting on New Varieties of Plants tested by All American Selection
and December was a Holiday Celebration.

FAYETTE GARDEN CLUB went to Turtle Orchard in Greenfield in October for a tour and had
lunch at the Sweet Shop. In November they learned how to make Wired Ribbon Bows. The
year ended with a Christmas lunch and fellowship.

FLOWER LANE GARDEN CLUB had a Decorating Pumpkin class in October. November was a
class at the local Public Library to learn about the libraries’ Seed Exchange. December was a
lunch and white elephant gift exchange at Batar Restaurant.

GIVE-N-TAKE GARDEN CLUB - pending
GREENSBURG NIGHT BLOOMERS - pending

MUDLARKS GARDEN CLUB had an interesting meeting in October on “the plant that put zip in
our beer” by a local hops grower. November was a Wreath Making Workshop. December was
a Christmas Celebration time.

TERRACE GARDEN CLUB had a meeting on Invasive Plants done by a local Master Gardener
in October. The speaker in November was unable to come to the club meeting but the club had
some good discussions. They even discussed changing their meeting to Saturday during the
day to help with not having to drive at night and for people who work. December was a pitch-in
inviting possible new members. They also brought items for the nursing home.






